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Fw: Public Comment  Joint HCPC/Planning Commission Meeting 6/13/2023

Ellis, Evelyn <eellis@cityofpetaluma.org>
Tue 6/13/2023 2:06 PM

To:Orozco, Uriel uorozco@cityofpetaluma.org
Cc:Powell, Greg <GPOWELL@cityofpetaluma.org>

 
Evelyn Ellis
Planning Analyst
City of Petaluma | Community
Development
office. 707-778-
4319 | eellis@cityofpetaluma.org 

          
Petaluma i  in a drought  There are
many programs and incentives to help
you con erve water! Learn more
HERE. 

 

Evelyn Ellis
Planning Analyst
City of Petaluma | Community Development
office  707 778 4319 |
eellis@cityofpetaluma.org

      

  

Curiou  about what i  happening with
the Petaluma Fair and
Fairgrounds? Click to learn more.

From: 
Sent: Tuesday, June 13, 2023 1:56 PM
To: Ellis, Evelyn <eellis@cityofpetaluma.org>
Subject: Public Comment -- Joint HCPC/Planning Commission Meeting 6/13/2023
 
---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL
SYSTEM.---
I have been a resident of Petaluma for over 30 years, and have a few comments to make about the
new proposed hotel, after having reviewed the publicly available documents.

1. I am in favor of developing that lot, and a hotel sounds great.






